
       
              Sunday    Monday      Tuesday   Wednesday Thursday    Friday    Saturday 

  
  

  
 

   
 

 
 

1 

2   
 9:30 Worship/Communion 
11:00 Confirmation Class 
 
 
 Fourth Sunday after Epiphany 

3 4 
7:00 Men’s 
Breakfast  
 
  

5 
D.O.G. Night 
5:30 Supper 
6:00 Workshops 

6 7 
 

8 
4:00  
BINGO 
NIGHT 

9   
8:30 Worship/Music  
Committee Meeting 
9:30 Worship 
Installation of Council 
11:30 Confirmation Class 
 

Fifth Sunday after Epiphany 

10 
 

11 
6:30 
Council Meeting 

12 
D.O.G. Night 
5:30 Supper 
6:00 Workshops 

13 14 
  

15 

16   
 9:30 Worship/Communion 
11:00 Confirmation Class 
March Care & Serve  
 
 
Sixth Sunday after Epiphany 

17 
DEADLINE 
for  
March 
Newsletter 

18 
7:00 Men’s 
Breakfast  
 
 

19  
D.O.G. Night 
5:30 Supper 
6:00 Workshops 
 
 

20 
 

21 
9—NOON 
God’s 
Cupboard 

22 
 

23 
 9:30 Worship 
11:00 Confirmation Class 
 
 
 
 
 
Seventh Sunday after Epiphany 

24 25 
 

26 
D.O.G. Night 
5:30 Supper 
6:00 Workshops 

27 28 
7:00 
Family Movie 
Night 

 

Pastor Becky Piper  605-255-4662 

Secretary, Peg Tesch  605-255-4552 

 

Church Council for 2014: 

Alan Platt, President  605-391-8800 

Bill Dennert, V President  605-209-8750 

Russell Jensen, Secretary 605-484-2971 

Marvin Bishop, Treasurer 605-255-4092 

Jack Corr    605-255-4373 

Dan Martin    605-255-5515 

Larry VanDriessen   605-787-4689 

Crystal Wiles    605-431-7715 

Adare Diers, Alternate  605-255-4321 

Greg Neugebauer, Alternate 605-390-4804 

 

Monday & Wednesday 9:00–12:00 & 1:00-3:00 
  Tuesday, Thursday, and Friday 9:00 –12:00 
 
               Please stop in or call anytime 

CHURCH OFFICE HOURS 

2014 at Our Savior’s Lutheran 

Pastor Becky and family on vacation! 

Pastor Becky and family will be on                                                                           They will return on February 28 

 Our Savior’s Lutheran Church 
 386 Main Street  PO Box 136 

Hermosa, SD 57744  
 605-255-4662   

Office Email:  osl@mt-rushmore.net 
 NEW Website: oslhermosa.com 

 

 Pastor Becky Piper: 605-255-4864 
pastorbecky@oslhermosa.com 

    Valentine’s Day Dinner 
6:00pm             5:30pm 
         
 Arrive 1/2 hour before  
       dinner for photo 

http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=february+clipart&qpvt=february+clipart&FORM=IGRE
mailto:osl@mt-rushmore.net


  All men interested in   
getting together for food 
and fellowship are invited  
to Men's Breakfast every 
other Tuesday morning at 7:00am at the 
church.  
February breakfasts are February 4th 
and 18th. 

The WELCA Meeting will be at 

9:30 am, Tuesday,  February 

18th,  in the church fellowship 

hall.  

Donna Evjen will present the bible study. 

Kathy Sunding will serve as hostess. 
 

The group is excited to begin a new series of 

Bible Study.  We will use the “Book of Faith” 

series beginning with the “Book of Romans”.  

Study books will be available.  Please contact 

a member to get your copy.  
       

These lessons will relate more to our  

everyday Christian living. 
 

We invite all women to join us this year in 

our new adventure.  

February Events . . . . . 

MARCH CARE & SERVE TEAM! 
March “Care & Serve” Team will meet during 
fellowship on Sunday,  February 16.   
March Care & Serve Team:     
Council Host, Bill & Tammy Dennert   
Also serving:  Leon & Kathy Carpenter,  
Cleon & Adare Diers, Esther & Roger 
Downen, Donley Hewett, Carla Oerter & 
Trent Knight, and Mikkey Twitero. 

God’s Cupboard 
February 21 

9:00am—Noon   
Our community food pantry located at the church will 

be open on Friday, February 21st from 9:00 am to 
noon. 

If you are interested in being a volunteer to work the 
open dates, please talk to Pastor Becky. 

“Another Perfect Stranger” 

February 28th - 7:00pm 
Bring the family and enjoy a FREE 

night at the movies.   
Pop and popcorn will be available 

for a freewill donation. 

                 2nd Annual 
VALENTINE’S DAY 

Prime Rib  Dinner 
  Our Savior’s Lutheran Church 
Friday, February 14th 6:00 pm 

Saturday, February 15th 5:30 pm 
Tickets $30 each 

      RESERVATIONS   
REQUIRED.   

TICKETS ARE LIMITED! 

To get your tickets, please call 
Dan & Shelley 255-5515 
Cleon & Adare 255-4321        

Luanne 209-4298                   
Pop’s Grocery 255-5977 

Kids Against Hunger 
PACKING DAY is scheduled for February 23 

11:00am and also at 12:00pm 
We need your help in packing up all of the 
meals that will be delivered to more that 
60 countries, local food banks, and area 
reservations. 

THOUGHT:  Volunteers do not get paid, not 

because they are worthless, but because 

they are priceless. 



OUTLAW RANCH 2014 RETREAT 

Middle School Retreat 
Pray!!! 
 

February 28 - March 1, 2014 
Friday 7:00 pm through Saturday 5:30 pm 

Topic: "Let your request be made known to God." (Philippians 4:6) Prayer is an  important part of our 
spiritual life, but how do we pray? With the help of scripture,  acronyms, and modern technology we 
will dive into the concept of prayer and maybe take home a few new prayer practices. Join us for a 
FUN weekend full of worship, songs, Bible studies, games, friends, outdoor activities and more! 
For more info, contact Outlaw Ranch: 
12703 Outlaw Ranch Rd, Custer, SD 57730 
Phone: 605-673-4040  
Email: outlaw@losd.org 
Registration Deadline: February 20, 2014              

Church Council  
Officers Elected 
The Annual Meeting of Our 
Savior’s Lutheran Church was held on 
Sunday, January 19th following worship 
service.  Jack Corr, Dan Martin and 
Crystal Wiles were elected to the    

council.  Adare Diers  and  Greg 
Neugebauer will be the alternates. 

After the Annual Meeting, the council 
elected the following officers for 2014:       
President—Alan Platt, Vice President—
Bill Dennert, and Secretary—Russell 
Jensen.  Marvin Bishop accepted the 

appointment of Treasurer. 

 

D.O.G. Night 
DISCIPLES OF GOD  

 Wednesdays,   
5:30 – 7:10 pm  

 

Unit 5:  Miracles of Jesus 
Februay 5, 12, 19 & 26 

Workshops:  Story, Drama, Art/Craft, Movie   
Key verse:  John 20:29  Then Jesus told him:   
Because you have seen me, you have believed;  
blessed are those who have not seen and yet 
have believed.”  
 
We continue with the curriculum called   
Workshop Cycles. We will present the Bible/
faith stories in units.  Each 4-week unit we will 
cover the same topic in different ways!   Each 
unique workshop gives many people an          
opportunity to experience D.O.G. night.  Even 
if you have never taught   before, this is a way 
to give it a try!  Each Workshop needs 1 adult 
leader and 1 adult helper.  We also are in need 
of 4 others who will commit to a 4-week unit to 
travel with a group through their workshops.  
Although this role does not take any          
preparation, it is an extremely important one. 
(workshops subject to change.)  

I had been teaching my three-year old daughter the Lord’s Prayer.  For several evenings 
at bedtime, she would repeat after me the lines from the prayer.  Finally, she decided to 
go solo.  I listened with pride as she carefully enunciated each word, right up to the end 
of the prayer:  “Lead us not into temptation,” she prayed, “but deliver us some E-mail.  
Amen.” 

mailto:outlaw@losd.org


 
IN OUR COMMUNITY 

 
PANCAKE BREAKFASTS  

at HERMOSA MASONIC HALL 
From now through March, the Masons will be    
serving a breakfast of pancakes, sausage, and eggs 
cooked to order   every Sunday morning from     
7:00-12:00 at the Masonic Hall in Hermosa.       
Everyone is welcome. The cost is $6.00. 
 
BLACK HILLS ELECTRIC C0-OP/HERMOSA 

VOLUNTEER FIRE  
DEPARTMENT SOUP SUPPER 

Monday, February 12, 6-7pm in the Hermosa School 
Gym.  Come and enjoy soup/chili, fellowship and  
information.  Everyone is  Welcome.  
All donations will benefit the Hermosa Fire   
Department 

          MEMBERSHIP  
  March 16th will be             

New  Member Sunday 
   We always welcome all         

interested people to join us in worshiping and 
serving Christ.  Have you thought about            
becoming a member?  If so, please contact      
Pastor Becky directly to discuss it.  There will 
soon be an upcoming series, "What Lutherans 
Believe." 

LUTHERAN CAMPUS MINISTRY   
at SD School of Mines & Technology  

invites you to our fourth annual  
Bear Butte Conference  

CHILI COOK-OFF  & FUNDRAISER 
 Sunday, February 23 beginning at 12:30  
The Luther House, 211 E St. Joseph St.,  

Rapid City.    
You may buy your tickets ahead of time  

from Pastor Becky or Peg.   
$5 per ticket will get you 10 votes the day of 

the event!   We hope to see you there!  

Remembering in our Prayers . . . 
Family of Melissa Kirchgesler, Bill (Adare Diers father), Donna Clapridge, Randy Eley 
(Peg Tesch’s son), Ryan Shay (Cousin of Judy and Karen), Marvin Bishop, Rahleen Burke, Pat,     
Richard Gaskell (friends of Cleon Diers), Holly L, Dale Friend, Bruce Skeie (friend of Becky Kaiser), 
Michala (cousin of Martins’),  Dee Ann Hagen, Dennis McMillin, Jim Culpeper, Bill Row (Betty Ott’s 
son-in-law), Char (friend of Evjen’s), Nancy (Carpenter’s daughter), Tom (friend of  Diers), Rosie 
(friend of Betty Dikoff), Geraldine Pedersen (Tiffany Kaiser's grandmother), Wanda & Jim 
(cousins of VanDreissen’s), Jessica (relative of Zuerleins), Gary & Donna Halverson (friends of Van-
Dreissen’s), Larry Gardner (friend of Marci Culpeper), Ken (Judy B. & Karen L.’s dad), Vera (Esther 
D.’s sister).  
 

All men and women serving our country in the military, especially Bob Perry, Alayna (Judy    
Bishop’s granddaughter); Chase(Jenett & Larry VanDreissen’s grandson); Jesse Lynch; Brian 
(Marvin & Judy Bishop's son); Janna, (Sharon & Leo Hundtoft’s granddaughter. 
 

Please help us keep the prayer list current by letting Pastor Becky or Peg know when you 
would like to have someone’s name added or removed from the list. 

Pictured left to right:  Pastor Trisha Boese, Pastor Becky Pip-
er, Presiding Bishop Elizabeth Eaton, and Assistant to the SD 
Synod Bishop, Susan Marone. 

Pastor Becky attends Senior Pastors Retreat Pastor Becky and family will be on 
vacation February 20-28.  If you are 
in need of a pastor during this time, 
please contact Custer Lutheran    
Fellowship and either Pastor Tom    

or Pastor Kent  
will be available 
to help you. 



Treasurer’s Report 
ATTENDANCE & OFFERING FOR JANUARY 

 
  January 5 65  $3,075.00 

January 12 110  $1,940.00 

January 19 93 $1,327.00 

January 26 88 $1,474.75 

January   
averages 

89  $1,954.19  

January Offerings  YTD    $  8,276.75 

January Expenses   YTD    $  8,916.55 

General Offerings   YTD    $  8,276.75 

Total Expenses        YTD    $  8,916.55 

Check out our new website:   
oslhermosa.com 

Did you miss a Sunday?   
Watch the service on our  

Website at your convenience. 

Reminder:  Would you like to use  
electronic giving through the Simply Giving 
program?  If so, forms are  available to fill  
at the church! 

Kristin and Greg Neugebauer  
on the birth of their son 

Jace Otto Neugebauer 
Born Monday, January 27, 2014, 10:47am           

in Rapid City SD.  
Jace weighed 7lb 12.8oz  

and was 19 1/2  inches long. 
Proud to share the news of his birth are sisters 

Mikahla, Jamie, and Taylor,  
and brother Wacey. 

Grandparents are Paul and Linda Harvey 
and Stan and Joy Neugebauer  

LSS offers FREE counseling 
 
Lutheran Social Services (LSS) 
through Lutheran Disaster Response 
has funds available to provide FREE 
counseling sessions for those            
a f f e c t e d  b y  t h e  r e c e n t                         
disaster.  Services available include 
family counseling, individual          
counseling, and group counseling. 
LSS is a faith based organization 
working to strengthen families as 
they move through difficult times.        
Counseling services are available in 
Rapid City, Sturgis, Spearfish, and 
Belle Fourche. Please call 1-800-260-
1439 to schedule an appointment.  

We appreciate all the 
chefs who provided chili 
for the cook-off after the 

annual meeting.  All of the chili’s were 
great! 
First place winner of the Cook-off and the 
traveling trophy  was Jenett VanDreissen.   

Mission of the Month  
The Food Pantry at SDSM&T 
This month, we will be asking 
you to contribute non-perishable 
food items for the student food pantry at 
South Dakota School of Mines and Technol-
ogy.  Canned goods, as well as things like 
pasta and rice are helpful for students and 
their families.  Since its  Inception, the stu-
dent food pantry has seen an increase in its 
use.  Each of the campus ministries, com-
bined with area churches, join together to 
fill the shelves.  We appreciate your partici-
pation.  We will have a box in the entry 
room of the church for your donations. 
Cash donations will also be accepted.  



Our Savior's Lutheran Church    
P.O. Box 136 
Hermosa, SD 57744 

 

Our Mission:  “We welcome others to join us in worshiping and serving Christ”  

 

BINGO—-SOUP SUPPER—DESSERT AUCTION 
          
 WHAT:  A FUN-FILLED EVENT FOR THE ENTIRE FAMILY   
  

 WHERE:  OUR SAVIOR’S LUTHERAN CHURCH, 386 Main St., Hermosa  
 

WHEN:  SATURDAY, FEBRUARY 8, 2014 from 4:00—8:00 pm 
                    
 4:00— Bingo —Win Prizes!     
 5:00— Soup Supper (free-will offering) 

                      6:00 – 8:00  more Bingo and a Dessert Auction  

 WHY:  To have fun and to support Kids Against Hunger,  
  a nonprofit humanitarian organization dedicated to providing nutrient-rich food for starving            
  and malnourished children and their families, locally and around the world.  
 

EVERYONE WELCOME! 


